
 

 

Construction Notice 

 

Campus: Cañada College 

Project 
Name: 

CAÑ B9 Exterior Envelope Repair (Phase 3 & Phase 4) 

    

Project 
Description: 

CAN B9 Envelope Repair: Affected Areas on the exterior of Building 9 East Elevation 
Phase 3- October 23, 2019 thru November 15, 2019 
Please find the list below of  areas that will be impacted during the Third Phase on 
the East and North side of the building: 
  
CAN B9: 
Work will be taking place on the landing in front of the 3rd floor entrance starting on 
10/23/19 11/6/19  and is expected to be completed by 11/15/19 12/6/19. The 3rd 
floor north entrance will remain open at all times for entry.  
During this period the main stair from the 2nd floor to the 3rd floor may need to be 
temporarily closed. The elevator will remain open and accessible at all times. A 
construction update will be sent out prior to the closure of the stairs. It is expected 
to only be closed for 1 day.  
On Friday, 11/8/2019, the stair will be closed.  
  
The 3rd floor landing coming from the parking lot will also need to be closed for a 
brief period of time. During this time pedestrian traffic will be re-routed using the 
stairs to the north of Building 9. The contractor will have a worker present at all 
times and will be assisting anyone that needs help. This closure is also supposed to 
be brief and should only cause 1 day of impact to the path of travel. The 
Construction team is working to have this closure occur on a Friday to limit the 
impact to the College.  
  
The work that will be taking place during this time will be the demolition of concrete 
and removal of the existing slab to replace a minimum of 30 inches of the existing 
waterproofing membrane. It will also include the removal and replacement of 
horizontal building expansion joint, replacement of floor drains, welding, and 
reassembly of railing. 
  



Please refer to the attached drawing of the landing to understand the areas that will 
be impacted. There will be noise associated with the work, specifically when the 
concrete is being removed. The construction team is working with the college to 
minimize any disruptions to those in the building and the surrounding area.  
  
As always, thank you for your patience while we work to accomplish this important 
phase of work.  
  

    

Schedule:   

Begin Date: 11/6/2019 Begin Time:  6:30 AM 

End Date: 12/6/2019 End Time:  4:00 PM 

    

Notice 
Category: 

Noise    Pedestrian Access           Traffic 

Campus 
Impact: 

Noise impacts might be noticeable on the surrounding areas.  

    

Project 
Contact: 

Please direct any questions or concerns related to this project to: 

Name: Thomas Lo 

E-mail: lot@smccd.edu 

Telephone: 650-378-7319 

For more information regarding the Capital Improvement Project, please visit the District Construction 
Update Page  at: http://smccd.edu/construction/ 
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